Since our last newsletter we have been developing the new strategy we spoke about last time. Our website has received many compliments from friends around the world, and we have been learning how to use the modern lines of communication and interaction through FaceBook and Twitter. The website video testimonies by Joyce have had a good response. I think it was Paul who said, have become all things to all men so that by all possible means I might save some."



We have taken opportunities to preach and teach in various places around the country, and spent a lot of time one to one with folk who come to our home.

We have also enjoyed having a lot of friends and family come to stay. It has been a busy summer - if you can call it a summer with all the rain we have had.

Preparing the book - "Faith Food for Every Day" has taken an amazing amount of time, but we believe it is going to be a great source of strength, encouragement and blessing.

We will be going to Nigeria in early December to participate in the Minister' Leadership Retreat in Gboko, with our friends Gbile and Sade Akanni.



## **Coralie and Jens**

Coralie and Jens have been living in Germany for the past 16 years where they have been ministering in the Ichthys-Church in Frankfurt. For more than a year they had been sensing that God had something new for them.

So in the New Year they will be leaving Germany, together with their six children to eventually settle back in the UK. After a six months period of traveling Europe, they are planning to join the 24-7 prayer community in Guildford.

The children Julian (15), Finola (14), Eliana (11) Jowan (8), Judson (5) and Jaden (3) are all very excited about their future in the U.K. and are looking forward to their European adventure. During their travels they will also make contact with those who are actively involved with the 24-7 prayer movement, which is now spreading around the world.



After two and a half years in Australia, Ben, Anne, Alice (11) Jack (9) Olivia (8) Estella (5) and Edith (2) are coming back to the UK for almost two months of home assignment. It will be great to see them and winter clothes have been knitted and gathered to keep them warm as they relocate from 30 degree temperatures to an English winter! They will be connecting with their supporters and giving presentations of the work in various places. Ben is an Aircraft Engineer with MAF at Mareeba in N. Queensland.





Jo & Iain have been having a real struggle to complete the purchase of a house in Perranporth, Cornwall due to a number of technical difficulties, we hope by the time you read this completion will have happened. The children are enjoying Cornwall, Reuben (12) had just moved to secondary school in Truro, Molly (15) is at school in Newquay, Theo (4) is growing up very fast.



Craig has spent a large part of the year civil engineering in UK, he has made regular visits back home to Bulgaria. We are thrilled that the whole family will be here for Christmas, Milena, Tegan (17) will come from Bulgaria, and Gillian (21) who is doing her year in a German speaking country as part of her Uni course, will fly in from Innsbruck.

Daniel & Tanya have now been leading Living Waters Church for six years, and we are encouraged by all that is happening. Ella will celebrate her 18th birthday in early January and Campbell (20) is working for an IT company.

Due to recent increases in postal charges, if you are happy to read our newsletters on our website, please send an email and we will be able to save postage on future mailings.

